
 

Gainsborough                       

Instagram  

 

 

 

 

Make sure you find and                

follow us on Instagram at 

gainsborough_hackney   

We post regular photos and 

updates! 

Gainsborough  Primary School, Pre School and Children’s Centre 

Newsletter                               Spring 1 Week 2 

 

Carol Lewis 

It is with sadness that we are sharing that Miss    

Carol Lewis died over the Christmas period. Carol 

worked at Gainsborough from 1996 to 2019 and 

was Miss Debra Lewis’ sister. We know that Carol 

made an impact on so many members of our 

school community and are creating a memory book 

to share our memories with Carol’s family. If you 

knew Carol and would like to share any memories 

of her, please come to the front office.  

Our thoughts are with Debbie and her family at this 

time. 
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GOLDS! Each week we celebrate an amazing achievement from each 

class. Children are celebrated in assembly, receive a gold                     

certificate and their name in the newsletter. Please celebrate 

their learning at home too! 

Nursery  Tyrell - for actively listening during carpet learning sessions and establishing great friendships with his peers! 

Lucinda - for settling in so well into nursery class! You have coped well with the routines and had so much fun 
exploring . 

Reception  Zayn - for trying hard at his handwriting, and for his great efforts when participating in class discussions. 

Year 1 Ismail - for amazing input and effort in writing. You used adjectives and your phonics to help you write a great     
re-tell! 

Year 2 Sahira - for working collaboratively in maths to make equal groups and describe them using sentence stems. 

Sky Group  Glory - for becoming a book worm this week and demonstrating a love for reading and books!   

Year 3 Natasha - for putting a lot of effort into her reading. She has been using Reading Plus and bringing in her reading 
log frequently.  

Year 4 Daniella O - for her contributions to the class discussions in Topic. Daniella shared her opinions about WW2 and 
The Windrush generation, using evidence  to support! 

Year 5    Reiss -  For showing resilience in maths this week. Reiss persevered in the long multiplication lessons and could 
express her understanding.   

Year 6 Margaret - for producing an imaginative piece of a descriptive writing by including  detailed descriptions of peo-
ple and places.   

Reception Admissions  
The deadline for Reception class applications is Saturday 15th 
Jan 2022. You will need to log onto the Hackney Education 
website to make your application. If you need any help with 

this contact the school off to make an appointment with              
Charlotte.  

To make an application please visit:  
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ 

To get more information on the admissions process please vis-
it:  

https://education.hackney.gov.uk/content/
primary-how-to-apply?

Clubs  
We have started a new term for clubs so you will need to     
complete a new club form if you would like your child to 

attend clubs this term ( 5th Jan 22 - 31st Mar 22) 
You can download the club form on our website or come into 

the school office.  
 

If you have not yet cleared your balance on Parent Pay please 
ensure this is cleared by Friday 21st Jan for your child to be 

able to continue attending this term   
 

Term Dates  

Start of term End of Term  

Inset Day: Wednesday 1st Sep  21 

Thurs 2nd Sept 

21 

Fri 22nd Oct 21 

3.30pm 

Inset Day: Fri day 17th Dec 21 

Mon 1st Nov 21 Thurs 16th Dec 

2pm  

Inset Day: Tuesday 4th Jan 22 

Wed 5th Jan 22 Fri 11th Feb 22 

3.30pm 

Inset Day: Friday 1st April 22 

Mon 21st Feb 22 Thur 31st Mar 

2pm  

Inset Day: Friday 27th May 22 

Tues 19th Apr 22 Thur 26th May 

22 3.30pm 

Mon 6th June 22 Thurs 21st Jul 22 

2pm 
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